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COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 
Department of Education
DATE: October 17, 2024
TO: Directors, Supervisors, and Contact Persons Addressed
FROM: Sandra C. Curwood, PhD, RDN, Sandy
[bookmark: _Hlk179537554]SUBJECT: USDA Clarification on the Final Rule Regarding Fluid Milk Requirements for School Meals and Substituting Vegetables for Fruit in the School Breakfast Program
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) recently released memos SP 01-2025 and SP 02-2025 to provide further clarification on the 2024 final rule, Child Nutrition Programs: Meal Patterns Consistent With the 2020-2025 Dietary Guidelines for Americans.
· USDA memo SP 01-2025: Fluid Milk Requirements for School Meals 
· USDA memo SP 02-2025: Substitution of Vegetables for Fruit Flexibility in the School Breakfast Program: Questions and Answers for Program Operators
This memo is for review and information only. 
For More Information
The Virginia Department of Education, Office of School and Community Nutrition Programs, Director’s memo #2024-2025-28 provides an overview of all the 2024 final rule meal requirements.
For more information, please contact your assigned School and Community Nutrition Programs regional specialist or send questions to the SNP policy mailbox via email at SNPPolicy@doe.virginia.gov. 
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